MINUTES OF AREA 9 MEETING
28th April 2014, held at the Majors Retreat, Tormarton
	Item
	
	Action



	
	Present

Shelagh Fishlock  - Area Rep/Severn Vale
Gill Penberth – Chair/Kingsleaze
Jo Ricketts – Secretary/Bath RC
Nicky Walker – B&DRC
Chantelle Bucknell – Bath RC
Tam Thornton – SDRC
Caron Roberts – SDRC

Barbara Davis – FFRC

Delta Ferguson – FFRC

Linda Knight – VHPRC

Jane Jones – VHPRC

Penny Ferneyhough – FFRC

Carolyn Taylor – SVRC

Janet Stares – WGRC

Laura Webster - WGRC

	

	1
	Apologies

Jude Matthews
Margaret Read

	

	2
	New Clubs
Welcome to Frampton Family Riding Club joining Area 9, previously from Area 18.

	  

	3
	Chair Report
Qualifiers already taken place
Indoor SJ comp at West Wilts, small loss made.  Charges at West Wilts make it impossible to make a profit or break even.

Frampton will ask Summerhouse and Hartpury to see options for next indoor sj competition.

FOH – Expensive to run but made a small profit.

West Wilts may possibly run FOH alongside their last hunter trial of the autumn season by running both days.  Shelagh will look into this.  Clubs would need to provide the fence judges and other areas may be invited to increase numbers.

Combined Training

Atmosphere was very good and Wessex are considering running this again next year.

Topscore and Dressage competition (previously RWHS) both have been run with few attendees but this competition will not be held next year.

Future Events

Dressage To Music – 7th June.  Rosettes have been passed on. Shelagh will pass on test sheets.  Alex Richards to steward, Gill also available.

Horse Trials – 22nd June.  Not on schedule but every team is to provide a helper at a rate of 1 person per day per team.  Shelagh will work out a helper system to avoid duplication.

29th June – Dressage at Rabson Manor.  Elementary and Medium tests will be on a surface.

13th July – Showjumping at Leyland Court

Winter Dressage Qualifier – VWH have offered to run this once again.
	

	4

	Treasurers Report
£2279 in bank.   

Eric Smiley clinic cheque not currently banked by Bath.

No subs from Ladysmith & Springline 

Frampton have already paid Area 18 so not due this year.

Shelagh proposes Area 9 to part pay ¼ fee for Area 100 team going to FOH.
	

	5
	Training Report
Riding Test and Style jumping training taking place on 17th May at Leyland Court.  Cost to training budget of between £100 and £200.

West Wilts are happy to run some coursebuilding training. This is to be looked into further with length of course and cost etc.

Swindon propose Bio mechanics course may be a possibility for training.
	

	6
	Area Rep Report

Winter Dressage error in rule book, should state Prelim 18 and not Prelim 17.
Vacc dates – leap date only counted in first 2 vaccs.

BRC BE80 Championships no longer running from 2015.

BRC looking into intermediate winter competitions from 2015.

BRC developing a walk and trot test.

Horse Trials Championships sponsored by Animal Life.

Official Stewards training in February.  BRC changing rules regarding attendance once trained to experienced stewards only refreshing training 2/3 years.

BRC and BHS working party to discuss charitable status and a Joint Membership fee
	

	7

	AOB
Discussion of additional rosettes at Area qualifiers for over 50s.  This to be up to organising clubs.  Shelagh would give this more thought.  Penny has offered assistance with the rosettes.
Meeting closed 9.20pm.  

Next Meeting 7th July – The Majors Retreat, 7.45pm
	


